

NEW MEXICO ASSOCIATION OF CHIEFS OF POLICE

(505) 982-5573 + TOLL FREE (800) 432-2036 + FAX (505) 984-1392

HEADQUARTERS: NEW MEXICO MUNICIPAL LEAGUE P.O. BOX 846 ◆ SANTA FE, NM 87504-0846

TO:

NEW MEXICO ASSOCIATION OF CHIEFS OF POLICE

FROM:

Stewart Steele, President - NMACP

Chief of Police - Rio Rancho Police Department

SUBJECT:

May 5, 2023 ASSOCIATION MEETING

DATE:

March 31, 2023

A meeting of the New Mexico Association of Chiefs of Police is scheduled for Friday, May 5th from 9:00 am to 2:00 pm. Meeting will be held at the Embassy Suites in Albuquerque, 1000 Woodward Pl., (505) 245-7100. **Registration begins at 8:30 a.m. in the La Ventana Room.**

The agenda will include review of the recent Law Enforcement legislative bills, discussion of the proposed 2024 legislative initiatives and the Annual Business Meeting that includes Election of Officers for the 2023-2025 term (see nomination memo).

<u>Registration Information:</u> The meeting fee is \$50.00 through May 1st and will increase to \$60.00 after May 1st. This fee covers the cost of breaks, the luncheon and meeting materials. <u>Register on-line</u> or fill out the registration form, and email or fax it by the **deadline of Monday, May 1st** so that adequate meal and space arrangements can be made. *Please take note of the registration/cancellation policy on the form.*

<u>Hotel Information:</u> The Embassy Suites has offered us the special rate of \$121.00 + tax, single or double occupancy. Reserve your room by calling the hotel directly at (505) 245-7100 or online <u>here</u>. To ensure you obtain this rate, you must make your reservation as soon as possible.

Hope to see you at the meeting!